
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
July 19, 2024 
 
Michael Wich, ICC 2024 Nominating Committee Chair 
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 335213 
 
SUBJECT: Letter of Recommendation - Sam Palmer, PE, CBO – Candidate for ICC Board of 
Directors 
 
Dear ICC Nominating Committee, 
 
It is with great pleasure that the Florida Suncoast Chapter of ICC and the Building Officials 
Association of Florida wholeheartedly endorse and support Mr. Sam Palmer’s candidacy for the 
ICC Board of Directors.  Sam is an outstanding Building Official and a proven leader in our 
profession.   
 
As the former Building Official for Clark County, Nevada (Las Vegas Strip), Sam oversaw the 
permitting and inspection of some of the largest and most complex construction projects in the 
world. In addition, he has led one of the largest IAS Accredited Building Departments in the U.S. 
for several years. 
 
Sam’s professionalism and leadership abilities have been true assets during his service on the 
International Accreditation Services Board of Directors, where he currently serves as Chair. He 
continues to serve IAS and ICC in an exemplary manner and would make an outstanding 
contribution to the leadership of ICC as a Board member. Once again, we strongly recommend 
and endorse Sam Palmer for the ICC Board of Directors.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
JC Hudgison 
President, Florida Suncoast Chapter of ICC & BOAF 
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